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May 7, 2020 

North East School Division Families: 

As we continue with supplemental learning in the North East School Division, I want to thank parents 
and caregivers for working with teachers and staff to attend to the learning and care of our students. 
You are doing a great job and please remember that if you or your child need help, please continue 
to ask us. 

I would like to confirm that the North East School Division will continue with the current supplemental 
learning framework for the remainder of the school year and that classes will not be resuming this 
school year. Schools will delay graduation events until the direction from the Chief Medical Health 
officer changes to  gatherings being allowed. As an alternative to cancelling or delaying celebrations 
some school communities have discussed safe ways to recognize graduation so that graduates and 
families can celebrate safely without having to leave their home to attend in-person gatherings. 

Our Board of Education and Executive Council continue to work with government and the province’s 
health authority to support students in the North East School Division. I would like to assure you that 
the North East School Division will be prepared for various scenarios to continue to safely support 
student learning in the 2020-2021 school year.  

To support our planning I would ask families and students to register any Kindergarten or new students 
(K – Grade 12) to the North East School Division for the 2020-2021 school year through the online 
process.  Please go to your school’s webpage, find the link and fill out the form directly on your device 
and submit when finished.   
 
Alternatively, you can print a form from the North East School Division’s webpage or the school’s 
webpage and submit to the school by email or regular mail.  
 
NESD offers Pre-Kindergarten for students based on eligibility criteria.  The following schools offer 
Pre-Kindergarten classes: Maude Burke School and Reynolds School (Melfort); Tisdale Elementary 
School; Central Park School (Nipawin); and Hudson Bay Community School.  An online registration 
form is available on the NESD Website - NESD Pre-Kindergarten Registration form. 

If you have questions, need assistance or would like to have a paper registration form mailed to you, 
please contact your school by telephone (leave a message and someone will return your call within 
one business day) or by email - schools email addresses can be found on their webpage.   

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Don Rempel 
Director of Education 

https://www.nesd.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=
http://www.nesd.ca/
mailto:divisionoffice@nesd.ca
https://www.nesd.ca/Programs/Forms/Public%20Forms/NESD%20Registration%20Form%202020-21.pdf
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=qqcasxTDXka2Nn4E47ud0neSqrANtWpCk2vQic4DPS5URDBWUk5ZU0ZDRTlLTlBCOTVSQU02RTIxTi4u
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